
 
 

 

Floor Committee #7: Synodical Council 
 
Subject: Departing Synodical Council members 
Reference: Book of Reports and Memorials, pp. 52,53 
Report No. 01 
 
We give thanks to God for the work of those Synodical Council members who have or are 
concluding their work on the Synodical Council: Mr. Kennith Gosch, Dakota-Montana 
District; Mr. Steven Hansen, Arizona-California District; Pastor Joel Heckendorf, pastor-at-
large; Mr. Thomas Schermerhorn, Northern Wisconsin District; Mr. Lee Hitter, director of 
WELS Communication Services, advisory; Pastor Paul Prange, administrator of WELS 
Board for Ministerial Education, advisory; Mr. Sean Young, senior director of WELS 
Missions Operations, advisory; Pastor James Huebner, WELS first vice president; and 
Pastor Joel Jenswold, pastor-at-large. 
 
Pastor Joel Thomford, chairman 
Teacher Eric Wolf, secretary 

 


